## **NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING\***

The Planning Board of the City of Cambridge will a hold public hearing on Tuesday, July 17, 2007 at 8:30 p.m., at the City Hall Annex, 344 Broadway, Second Floor Meeting Room, Cambridge, Massachusetts on a an application by Michael O'Shea, for a Major Amendment to the Special Permit at 95 Harvey Street. The original special permit was granted to convert an existing nonresidential building into 8 artist lofts and one unit of artist/woodworking studio. This Major Amendment is revising the design of the existing project.

\*At the meeting on July 17, 2007, the Planning Board will determine if this revised design is in conformance with the original special permit granted in December 2005. If the revised plans are not found to be in conformance, a public hearing for the Major Amendment will be held.

Copies of this petition are on file in the Office of the City Clerk, City Hall, Cambridge, Massachusetts and at the Community Development Department, 344 Broadway. Questions concerning the petition may be addressed to Liza Paden at 617-349-4647, TTY 617-349-4621, email lpaden@cambridgema.gov.